
Town of Cornish 
Selectmen’s Business Meeting 

December 7, 2016 
Emily Ward, Daniel Sherman and Mathieu Cama were present for the Business Meeting. 
 
Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants and December 7 Business Meeting minutes 
where approved and signed. 
 
Damage to the fence at the Sand and Salt shed was discussed and placed on an agenda in 
April for follow-up on repair. 
 
Changing the billing address on Morton Salts invoice for W. L. Sturgeon was discussed. 
 
Dan motioned to award Howard ‘Linc’ Carr Jr. the Boston Post Cane as best documented 
oldest living resident of the Town of Cornish. Mat seconded, all in favor. Presentation of 
the cane to Mr. Carr will be discussed at another meeting. 
 
The Selectmen will meet with the Firemen on December 28 at 7:00PM. 
 
The Selectmen received a proposal from Assessor Ben Thompson; it will be added to the 
Budget file. 
 
Emily advised Desirae to call/ email Gerald Biron with General Assistance Office and 
ask if he would be willing to set up a local workshop and invite surrounding towns to 
participate. 
 
Kaye has a list of Budget committee members started. 
 
The Emergency Management Agency officer’s budget/salary will be discussed at the next 
budget meeting. 
 
Emily offered an update on the Harrington Lot. She spoke with Lucinda Connelly at 
Maine Department of Transportation (DOT), and she says the closing should be finalized 
by the end of January. 
 
Meeting adjourned 6:15PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


